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Information for all recipients of Service Information 

Special attention to engine operators / maintenance crew 

   

IMPORTANT NOTICE: PISTON PIN SAFETY CHECKS 

This Service Information contains an important notice on safety checks applying to all piston pins 
installed in M20, M25, M32, M34, M43 and M46 engine platforms.  

Based on information gathered in the field, we would like to alert you to the fact that a small 
number of piston pins installed in our engines have developed cracks over time. In most 
cases, the cracks were discovered during scheduled maintenance of the pistons and damage 
to the engine could be avoided. However, where a crack remains undetected the piston pin 
may ultimately fail, cause irreparable damage to the engine and threaten the safety of any 
personnel in the surrounding area.  

Therefore, we would like to remind you to inspect the piston pins for cracks and damage during every 
scheduled maintenance of pistons as stated in the delivered engine manual. In this context, we 
recommend that you perform the following safety checks: 

Piston pin (job card A5.05. 02.08.01.10 / en / 07.05.2017) 
 

 Check for damage and abnormal wear behavior 
 Check for cracks (preferred: Metallic Particle Test / Ultra Sonic Test / Dye Penetrant Testing) 
 Measure pin outer diameter  

Small-end bush (job card A5.05. 02.09.01.10 / en / 06.10.2016) 
 

 Check for damage and abnormal wear behavior 
 Measure small-end bush inner diameter 

Circlip 
 

 Check for damage 
 Check for correct positioning at groove after reinstalling 

 
Note: If the pistons recently underwent scheduled maintenance without such safety checks, please 
complete them at the next suitable opportunity. Please also consider drawing additional samples as 
operating hours increase where sample inspections of the pistons are to be performed according to 
the engine manual. 

For your convenience, please find the referenced job cards attached. Please keep the job cards with 
your engine manuals on board and in your office at all times. If necessary, please update your 
maintenance schedule system. 

In this context, we would like to reiterate that, as a general precaution, the personnel should 
avoid staying directly next to rotating equipment unless required.  

In case of any questions in this regard please contact your authorized service representative. 

 


























